                               (Draft Minutes subject to confirmation)

Withington Parish Council
  Minutes
           
Meeting  held on Wednesday 16th  March  2016 at 7.30 pm in the Parish Room.

Present: Councillors Phil Heath (Chairman), Lesley Stone, Alan Williams, Helen Thomas and Martin Timmis. Tom Taylor (Parish Clerk), 2 representatives of Balfours estate management, and 10 members of the public
78/2015: Welcome:

Cllr. Heath welcomed everyone.
79/2015: Apologies:

Mathew Mead. Carl and Julie Pavey.
80/2015: Public Forum:
No new issues were raised.

Mr Justin Stevenson from Balfours gave an update on the proposed poultry unit at the Rea Farm. Concern about noise is being dealt with by creating a bund at the east end of the site (as well as at the west end) and the sheds will be lower in the ground.  The access road has been realigned and raised to be at bridge height over the line of the canal. 3 more passing bays, allowing 2 HGVs to pass, will be created between the A5 crossing and Berwick Wharf. A 4th is also being discussed. Traffic will be under the control of the farm manager, and will be from known contractors. Routing will be part of any agreement if there is a management change. Smell: Chicken litter is already brought to the farm (700 tons annually) and this will be replaced by the local production. The litter should be spread and ploughed in within 24hours. Comment was made that it had been bad this week, and was not ploughed in for 6 days. Concern also expressed about the smell from regular venting. Environmental Health can be brought in, and can close the business if a nuisance.
The Planning Application is expected at the end of this month.

81/2015: Declaration of Interest:

None.
82/2015: Approval of the Minutes of 6th January 2016:

An amendment was made to minute 76/2015 to read ‘Cllr. Thomas left the meeting, and joined the members of the public’
Resolved: To accept the revised minutes as a correct record. They were signed by the Chairman.
83/2015: Finance:

	WITHINGTON PARISH COUNCIL

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	FINANCIAL STATEMENT

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	As at 16th March, 2016

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Parish Council/P3
	
	Village Green

	 
	
	
	
	 
	
	 
	
	
	
	 

	Brought Forward from 06/01/2016
	£1,208.56
	
	Brought Forward from 06/01/2016
	£3,483.18

	 
	
	
	
	 
	
	 
	
	
	
	 

	Receipts
	
	
	£0.00
	
	Receipts
	
	
	£194.50

	 
	None
	
	£0.00
	 
	
	 
	Friends of the Green
	£194.50
	 

	 
	
	
	
	 
	
	 
	
	
	
	 

	 
	
	
	
	 
	
	 
	
	
	
	 

	 
	
	
	
	 
	
	 
	
	
	
	 

	Payments Approved - 06/01/2016
	
	£37.00
	
	Payments Approved - 06/01/2016
	
	£0.00

	 
	Room Hire (06/01)
	£12.00
	 
	
	 
	None
	
	0.00
	 

	 
	Payroll Services
	£25.00
	 
	
	 
	
	
	
	 

	 
	
	
	
	 
	
	 
	
	
	
	 

	 
	
	
	
	 
	
	 
	
	
	
	 

	 
	
	
	
	 
	
	 
	
	
	
	 

	Payments made since 06/01/2016 for approval
	
	Payments made since 06/01/2016 for approval

	 
	SALC - Training 
	£90.00
	 
	
	 
	R. Lucas - Mower Parts
	380.38
	 

	 
	
	
	
	 
	
	 
	Derek J. Jones Fine Turf Machinery
	£1,000.00
	 

	 
	
	
	
	 
	
	 
	J.O. Nicklin & Sons (Fuel)
	£73.60
	 

	 
	
	
	
	 
	
	 
	
	
	
	 

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	
	 
	
	
	
	 

	Balance Carried Forward to 16/03/2016
	£1,081.56
	
	Balance Carried Forward to 16/03/2016
	£2,223.70

	 
	
	
	
	 
	
	 
	
	
	
	 

	Payments for approval - 16/03/2016
	 
	
	Payments for approval - 16/03/2016
	 

	 
	Room Hire (16/03)
	£12.00
	 
	
	 
	None
	
	0.00
	 

	 
	Payroll Services
	£25.00
	 
	
	 
	
	
	
	 

	 
	Clerk's Salary
	£170.00
	 
	
	 
	
	
	
	 

	 
	HMRC
	
	£42.50
	 
	
	 
	
	
	
	 

	 
	CPRE Membership
	£36.00
	 
	
	 
	
	
	
	 

	 
	
	
	
	 
	
	 
	
	
	
	 

	Authorisation to pay the following if within budget amount: 
	
	Authorisation to pay the following if within budget amount: 

	 
	SALC - Road Safety Event
	 
	
	 
	None
	
	
	 

	 
	
	
	
	 
	
	 
	
	
	
	 

	 
	
	
	
	 
	
	 
	
	
	
	 

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 


All Payments approved.

Payments by the friends of the Village Green have made the running costs self-funding.

The re-appointment of Karen Maloney approved as Internal Auditor

84/2015: Place Plan:

The annual review has been deferred. Shropshire Council has set up a working group to decide the best way forward. The Clerk to contact for update. 

85/2015:Planning:
No new applications. The chairman has been in touch with the planning inspectorate about when the result of the appeal heard on 5th February can be expected. Told 5 weeks, but may be longer. 

86/2015: Road Issues:

There have been some road repairs, and drains and gullies cleared. A group cleared litter from the roads as part of the Queen’s 90th Birthday celebration, and was thanked by the Council.

HGVs: Stuart Jones has been sending images of trucks passing by to CJ Wildlife. CJW have moved their direction sign to the Hunkington Crossroads, and there is now an ‘Unsuitable for HGVs’ sign at the top of the lane on Haughmond Hill. There are also black signs to Upton Magna on the B5062 at Uffington. CJW has asked trucks to put Atcham as a waypoint in their satnavs. There do seem to have been fewer trucks recently.
Verges have been badly churned up by passing vehicles in the wet weather, particularly between Hunkington and Haughmond Hill. The clerk to request tarmaccing of passing places.

87/2015:Website Update:

The new website is now functional. There is concern about a message ‘Problem with Security Certificate’ appearing, which can be ignored, and should be dealt with shortly. The email alert system is working. More information is now wanted to go on the site (eg WI, Golf Society)

88/2015: Transparency Code:

An application for funding of new hardware was applied for before Christmas (laptop and scanner), but has been ‘lost in the system’ However, it should be available soon.
89/2015: Notice Board:

The chairman said he was hoping for a hardwood replacement notice board, and various local contacts are being pursued.

Page Two
90/2015: Local Joint Committee:

Approval given by the LJC for a payment of £500, for new goal posts and other equipment, but we are also asked to join Shropshire Youth Association, seek police disclosures of those running activities, and compliance with safeguarding. Cllr. Timmis to discuss with Denis Jones about setting up a subcommittee to put the youth club on a more formal footing. Cllr. Williams to confirm insurance cover.
91/2015: Report from Village Green Committee:

Meeting on 2nd February.

Path. We have asked for estimates for three types and costs of path. The cheapest would be dusting and the compaction of the existing path. The next would be to tarmac and put kerbs to the existing path. The most expensive would be to widen the path to 1.5 m, tarmac and have kerbs. We await estimates from local firms.

We were approached by Tesco to put forward a grant bid for between £8000 and £12000 in their second phase in April.

Mower. We have had the mower successfully serviced and replacement blades installed.

Sport and leisure. Our application for a grant has been successful and await details.

Village Christmas Tree. We are still investigating this at the moment.

Funding. The account is looking healthy and will cover costs and contingencies.

Next meeting. Wednesday 6th April 2016 at 20.00.

The wedding party on the Green must have its own insurance.

92/2015:Neighbourhood Watch:

The Police report for February showed no crimes in Withington. The main concern is Road Traffic Incidents and Collisions, and there were two in Upton Magna. People are advised to take care on muddy &/or icy roads.

Public concern is with break-ins, but we are reminded that this is a low crime area.

PCSOs are coming to the village with the Mobile Library. Concerns can be discussed, and requests for foot patrols.
93/2015: Correspondence:

Shropshire Council’s Emergency Planning Briefing is on 15th June

The Clerk has handed in his resignation, and a replacement is needed. Any volunteers to contact the Chairman. To be advertised through SALC.

The Beacon for the Queen’s 90th birthday on Thursday 21st April – to invite an organiser.
94/2015: Reports on Meetings:

Cllr. Stone went to a meeting on ‘Shared Spaces’ which enable pedestrians and traffic to mingle safely. Key principles include not treating drivers as idiots, removing limiting signage, and using more subtle tactics to emphasize the nature of the space. In Withington this could include visually narrowing the entrance with flower tubs, rougher road surfaces, etc, emphasizing features such as the Church, Pub, Village Green, Road Junctions, and natural crossing points, such as from Village Green to Pub. This meeting will incur a £20 fee.
Cllr. Timmis went to a meeting with Shropshire Council to discuss the dire state of their finances. Half the budget goes on elderly care. ‘The Big Conversation’ online suggested increasing Council Tax. Proposal to move Capital to Revenue, reduce subsidies to bus companies, raise money in Parishes. Working groups are taking this further.
95/2015: Date of next Parish Council meeting
May 11th (Annual Village Meeting and Parish Council AGM) starting at 7pm
Minutes Confirmed as correct

...................................................

Chairman
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